Serving Rockland County, NY, & Northern Bergen County, NJ November 2019

Reaching and Risking to Welcome the World in the Word that has come
among us in Jesus Christ.

INTERFAITH THANKSGIVING SERVICE
) GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 25th, 7:30PM WILL HOLD ITS
GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL
112 N. MAIN MEETING ON SUNDAY,

PEARL RIVER, NY NOVEMBER 17TH
FOLLOWING THE 10:30 SERVICE

NINTH ANNUAL GOOD SHEPHERD TURKEY RUN
WHEN: Saturday, November 23", between 8:00am and 10:00am
WHERE: Good Shepherd Church parking lot

WHAT: We will be collecting turkeys and Thanksgiving fixin’s for distribution to
our sister churches in the Bronx. Pastor Larry McFarland of Epiphany Lutheran Church
will be organizing the distribution.

In addition to turkeys (fresh or frozen), we will also be collecting: stuffing, gravy, cran-
berry sauce, potatoes, sweet potatoes, canned or fresh veggies. We've seen an increase in donated fresh vege-
tables and those are always appreciated.

Last year we collected 60 turkeys, 2 hams and a large assortment of sides. We were able to distribute a turkey
(or ham) and bag of groceries to 60 families.

If you can’t shop but would still like to donate, ShopRite cards (available in the church office) and checks made
payable to Good Shepherd Lutheran church-memo note: Turkey Run, would also be appreciated. We’ll be
happy to pick up your donation; please call Dagmar Klein at 914-980-1331.

We also need the following help on the morning of the 23"

Sorting and bagging the groceries in Fellowship Hall
Deliver the donations to the Bronx (we will be leaving the church parking lot around 11am)

Any questions, please contact Dagmar Klein at 914-980-1331
2 Corinthians 9:11,12: “You will be enriched in every way so that you can be generous on every occasion, and
through us your generosity will result in thanksgiving to God.” This service you perform is not only supplying the

needs of the Lord’s people but is also overflowing in many expressions of thanks to God.

Stewardship

Commitment Sunday is coming, on November 10th. You'll be hearing more on this important topic, from the pulpit,
via a Temple Talk on November 3rd, and with a mailing in early November.

Please give serious thought and prayer as to the role you will play through Good Shepherd in 2020. Our theme is
"You CONTINUE to make a difference," and indeed, many of you are already making that difference. Let's all
join in.

True Christian gratitude demands a response, and gratitude leads to giving back in the name of our Creator.




The Evangelical Lutheran
Church of the Good Shepherd
[ 12 North Main Street
Pearl River, New York 10965
OUR MISSION
“Welcoming the World in the

Word that has come among us

in Jesus Christ”

WORSHIP
Sundays: 8:00, 9:15, 10:30 a.m.

CONTACT US

Church Office: (845)735-2243
9am—Ipm Mon.-Fri.

Fax: (845)735-0819
E-mail: office@gspr.org
Web site: www.gspr.org
Creative Play Pre-School: (845)735-2737

AT YOUR SERVICE

The Reverend J. Lena Warren - Pastor
Anthony Armenio - President

Robert Bergman - Treasurer

Brian Burns - Director of Music

Elaina Burns - Organist

Maureen Connolly - Creative Play Director
Dale Damon - Church Secretary

Lisa Filatov - Bookkeeper

Lisa Holliday - Coordinator of Faith Formation
Laura Metallo-Bidon - Volunteer Coordinator

Elevator Fund

LIFE STATIONS

In memory of Rev. John R. Taylor, given by Dorothy Urquhart
In memory of Helen Cooper, given by Dorothy Urquhart
In memory of Guido von Autenried, given by Dorothy Urquhart

Voice Publication Deadline

Items to be included in The Shepherd’s Voice must be
submitted by November 8th for the Dec./Jan. issue.

Electronic submission (e-mail) is preferred. Articles sub-
mitted after the deadline may not be published, due to
space and time restrictions. Please e-mail articles to:

DON'T
FORGET
TO VOTE

DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME
ENDS
November 3rd

2019 CHURCH COUNCIL
J. Lena Warren, Pastor
Anthony Armenio, President

Donald Widmayer, Vice President

Robert Bergman, Treasurer *
Kim Arcidiacono, Secretary
Werner Boecker *
James Cleary
Jake Daniels
Wendy Gates
Kristin Hanifin
Linda Hecker
Deanna Lauer
Carole Meehan
Mark Olson
Christopher Ryan
Debra Thaler
(*non-voting)




MAINTAINING YOUR MEMBERSHIP
The congregational constitution states that

GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH

membership is maintained by annually receiving WILL HOLD ITS

the sacrament and making a contribution of record. ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL
Every January, the congregation updates its mem- MEETING ON SUNDAY,
bership records by noting those who have main- NOVEMBER 17th

tained membership or removed themselves from

the rolls. FOLLOWING THE 10:30 SERVICE

TN LCA Youth Gathering 2021 Event

We all love Carousel Cakes and always order our favorites.

\ (" Y ) Ever wonder what other cakes and pies taste like?
A / !
( il FOLSE [ ( *\d.krﬁ If so, come to our Carousel Cake tasting event
Sunday, November 3, 12:00 - 1:30 in Fellowship Hall.

: We will offer tastings from 6 different pies and 4 different cakes.

Cost is $10 per person. Complimentary coffee/tea and water.
Tickets will be on sale after services on October 20th & 27+th.
Orders will be taken until November 17th, with pick-up on November 25th.

Greetings from our Volunteer Coordinator!

I’'m so pleased to be a member of the Good Shepherd family! I've met many of you in my first weeks here, and
have been grateful for the warm welcome you’'ve given me as I've attended worship services, participated in com-
mittee meetings and enjoyed fellowship events (lots of great food and great conversation!).

As we’ve met and discussed the many ministries and activities of the congregation, there’s one question I've been
asked repeatedly: “What exactly is your job?”

That is a good question!

My job description says (in part): “The Volunteer Coordinator will be tasked to develop relationships with the congre-
gation through engagement, motivation and inspiration, ensuring their talents will be correctly utilized in the fulfill-
ment of our mission.”

That's a mouthful, but to me it means that my job is to get to know each of you and work with you to discern how
your skills, talents and interests can strengthen us as a faith community and make your participation in the life of the
church more meaningful to you.

You've asked me about my role; now | have some questions for you:
What is your role in the life of Good Shepherd?
Are you satisfied with what you've been doing, or would you like to try something new?

To begin answering those questions, | urge each of you to complete our Time & Talent Survey this month. Please
take a few minutes to review all the volunteer opportunities at Good Shepherd and indicate where you fit in. Let me
know if there’s something you'd like to do that isn’'t on the Survey, or if you're ready to engage in new ways with the
community. How can we make that a reality?

I’'m looking forward to getting to know each of you, and answering all these questions together.

Sincerely,
Laura Metallo-Bidon, Volunteer Coordinator




Stenland Lodge No. 727
Vasa Order of America
an Educational, Cultural and Fraternal Organization
Invites you to their
Annual Lucia Celebration and Christmas Party
At Good Shepherd Lutheran Church--Fellowship Hall
Saturday December 7, 2019, at 2:00 p.m.

Doors open at 1:30, refreshments will be served

Requested Donation $10.00 Children under 16 are free.

For Information contact Ingrid Allison at ingridallison@optonline.net or 845-425-1574

CREATIVE PLAY NEWS

Fall is finally in the air! The leaves are turning beautiful col-
ors and the classes have been apple tasting, leaf gathering
and acorn painting.

Pastor Lena will be reading a story every month to each of
the classes. This month she will begin with Mrs. Robertson’s
4-year-old children; they are looking forward to her visit.

The Program Committee will be sharing their performance of
the First Thanksgiving. Fellowship Hall will be transformed
into a Native American/Pilgrim village, along with a tepee,
and Mayflower! The children will visit the volunteer parents
who are dressed in costume, and who will teach the children
about how our settlers lived and played many years ago.

We will end the month with a Thanksgiving Celebration. The
children will gather together as a community to pray, sing,
shack and craft, with parent volunteers as
helpers. The children will create their own
macaroni necklaces to wear home. We are so
thankful for the beautiful children and our
wonderful teaching staff; we are blessed!

Maureen Connolly, Director

WELCA MEETS NOV. 5TH AT 1:30

WELCA will meet the first Tuesday of Novem-
ber, at 1:30, in Fellowship Hall.

Our speakers this month will talk o us about
quilting, followed by refreshments.

If you have any questions or would like more
information, please call Barbara Bow at 845-
215-5866 or Mary Iseman at 845-623-7638.

God's peace to all.

\Women o

ELCA=Z

Youfh Music Activities for pre-school through Con-
firmation age began on Sunday, September 22nd.
We will meet from 11:45am to 12:15pm each Sunday,

in the choir room.

Singers, bring your voices! Instrumentalists, bring your
instruments.

Elaina Burns

MEN’S BREAKFAST GROUP

Good Shepherd’s Men’s Group meets the
third Saturday of every month, at 9:00 am in
Fellowship Hall.

All men of Good Shepherd
are invited to join in for fel-
lowship and a great break-
fast! Mark your calendars
for November 16th.




Dear Good Shepherd Families,

Thank you to all who have participated in our rehearsals and musical offerings during
services so far this year. We have enjoyed making music with vocalists and instru-
mentalists of all ages!

There are still opportunities for you to participate in the musical life of the church. All are welcome to join us! Please
email elaina@gspr.org to learn more about how you can participate. You can also speak to Brian or me before or
after a service — let your voice (or instrument!) be heard!

Students from preschool through Confirmation age have begun rehearsing for the fall season. We will sing in church
on Sunday, November 3", and we will sing again during our Christmas Pageant on Sunday, December 22", Please
join us in the choir room from 11:45am-12:15pm each Sunday, for rehearsal!

Save the dates for these Musical Offerings during our upcoming services!
Sunday, November 3™ — Children sing “Shall We Gather at the River” - 10:30am

— Bells play postlude at 8am and prelude at 10:30am
Sunday, November 17" — Jam Band leads worship at 9:15am and 10:30am
Monday, November 25" — Interfaith Thanksgiving Service at Good Shepherd 7:30pm
Sunday, December 8" — Bells play postlude at 8am service and prelude at 10:30am
Wednesday, December 18" — Advent Cantata — 7:15pm (more information below)
Sunday, December 22" — Christmas Pageant — 10:30am

If you would like to play a prelude, postlude, or other special music during a service, please let us know. We would
love to have you share your love of music with the church! We are so grateful for all the singers and instrumentalists
who have contributed to our worship services in this way — thank you!

Music at Good Shepherd Concert Series
Please save the dates!

1-) BridgeMusik, Sunday, October 27" at 3pm
Tickets for this event can be purchased at the door or online:
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/bridgemusik-presents-songs-america-loves-to-sing-tickets-73433931867
Proceeds link professional musicians and youth through this non-profit organization
2-) Winter’s Grace, Adult Choir Cantata, Wednesday, December 18™ at 7:15pm
3-) New York Classical Players, Sunday, February 2" at 3pm
4-) Pearl River School of Irish Music, Sunday, March 1% at 3pm
5-) Ramapo College Choirs, Sunday, April 26™ at 3pm

Hope to see you soon!
Elaina

The Christmas Pageant is coming!

ALL children are invited to participate
December 22", during 10:30 worship

Our Christmas Pageant will be a time of lessons and carols held during the 10:30am
worship service. Elaina will be practicing the music with the children during music

| time after weekly worship, and we will have “official” practices on November 24,
December |* and |5, and before worship on the 22™. On December I*, the chil-
dren will decide their roles and try on costumes! Again, ALL children are invited to
participate! For more information, contact Lisa Holliday at lisa@gspr.org or Elaina
Burns at elainaburnsmusic@gmail.com.




ANNUAL BOY SCOUT WREATH SALE ShopRite Gift Cards

Boy Scout Troop 36, sponsored by Good Shep- BUY A GIFT CARD and Good

i herd Church, will be selling Christmas Wreaths Shepherd receives 5% from each gift
and Grave Blankets. card purchase. The cards can be pur-
We wanted to thank the entire congregation for chased in the church office. Cards
their continued support for this annual fundraiser. can be used at any ShopRite location.
We have $25, $50, or $100 cards.

The wreaths and blankets are beautifully hand-decorated by the cash and checks will be accepted.

Scouts, with natural evergreens, pine cones, a festive bow

and seasonal decorations. The profit from the sale of the cards

will help support our youth, who will
be attending the 2021 Youth Gather-
ing in Minneapolis. The youth will be
selling cards in the coat room on 9/22,

Pre-ordered wreaths can be picked up on December 1st. If you need after all services.
your wreath earlier, please contact Cindy Sealander (845-735-6701).

You can pre-order wreaths and blankets beginning November 17, by
signing the order sheets found at the entrance to the church
(narthex window sill) and Education Bldg. bulletin board.

Any questions, please contact the
Pricing: Wreaths are $20 and Grave Blankets $30 church office at 845-735-2243 or
Additional wreaths will be for sale on Sundays, December 1st and 8th. Cindy Sealander for the Youth:

Confirmation News!
O?tﬁl‘maﬁolfl Confirmation Classes:

November 4™ — 6™ & 7" grades
November 18" — 8" grade

Service opportunity suggestion: The Turkey Run is a great way to help folks in need for
Thanksgiving!

All Confirmation grades/students are encouraged to attend the Pearl River Interfaith
Thanksgiving worship service — hosted this year by Good Shepherd — on Monday,
November 25" at 7:30pm.

BIBLE STUDY!

You have a choice to attend Bible study in the morning or the evening — whichever time works bet-
ter for you!

The Book of Acts
Wednesdays - |0am or 7pm

Two events are central to the book of Acts — the bodily resurrection of Jesus and the gift of
the Holy Spirit. Come explore the book that tells the story of the “baby” church! Even if
you can only attend a session or two, you are welcome to join the conversation whenever
you can!

“Do your little bit of good where you are; it is those little bits of good put all together that overwhelm the world.”
—Bishop Desmond Tutu



Annual White Gift Collection

We are once again collecting new toys/crafts/books for White Gift
Sunday to help our sister churches in the Bronx.

Please wrap gifts in white wrapping paper, note in the corner if it is
for a boy or girl, and the recommended age group. We are also
looking for gifts and/or gift cards for teenagers.

You can drop your gift off in the white boxes, located in the coat
room and in the entrance to the Education Building.

We will start collecting gifts Sunday, November |7th.

Gifts will be presented by the Sunday School children at the 10:30
service on Sunday, Dec 8th.

Food, Faith & Friends is Back!

Food, Faith & Friends will return on Monday evening, November 18 at 7 pm in the Church Parlor. Our November
topic will explore the Bible: (1) Who wrote it? (2) Is the Bible true? (3) Is the New Testament more important than
the Old Testament? (4) Why are there so many versions of the Bible? Depending on how much of our discussion
we get through, we may continue the discussion at our January meeting.

Here is our meeting schedule for this year and the coming year. Meetings will take place on the follow-
ing Monday nights:

November 18, 2019, 7 pm (Parlor)
December 16, 2019, 6:30 -9:30 pm (Christmas Party)
January 13, 2020, 7 pm (Parlor)

February 10, 2020, 7 pm (Parlor) FO‘O’d_,_ Faith
March 16, 2020, 7 pm (Parlor) n - .
April 13, 2020, 7 pm (Parlor) & Friends

May 11, 2020, 7 pm (Parlor)
June 15, 2020, 6:30 to 9:30 pm (“Kick-off’ the Summer Party)

Please invite friends and family to join us. Come explore our faith, make some friends, and share in some fellow-
ship. Hope to see you on Thursday, November 18, in the Church Parlor at 7 pm. Please reach out to Rich Bow-
man if you have any questions:

Email: rpbp@yahoo.com, phone/text: 917.312.4164.

<&l

h‘\\\\""“’}’% Girl Scout We are very proud to announce that Jordan Sealander and Chloe
Silver Award Gallet have earned their Girl Scout Silver Award. The service compo-

nent of the awards were fulfilled by the girls making improvements in

the Youth Room.

Jordan repainted the walls, and ceiling, replaced the window blinds, and reorganized the room.

%

'f?

dl

Chloe repainted the bookcase and cabinets, and set up a games section to create a fun activity area.

Please visit the Youth Room and see the wonderful work our girls did. The room is transformed into an inviting and
more cohesive area for the youth and congregation to use now and in the future.

We would like to thank all the support we received from Thrivent Grants, Sherwood Williams for donating the paint,
and all the people who helped complete the projects.




Wreath Workshop

Sunday, November 24

Any time between

9:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m.
in Fellowship Hall

« Make an Advent Wreath
for your home or as a gift
. Come before church or after
« Free Advent activities and

devotions available

Please fill out below and place in offering plate
or bring to church office

Name:
Number of Wreaths
Cost: $10.00 per wreath to cover costs—includes

candles, wreath forms, greens, bows, & cones

(If you already have a wreath form, please indicate on this form and the cost
will be $5.00)




9

OPPORTUNITIES FOR CHRISTMAS GIFTING

During the holidays, our hearts are opened to those in need. At Good Shepherd we offer
these suggestions as possibilities for you to choose from:

1. White Gifts — On November 17th , we will begin to collect gifts for children, wrapped
in white paper and noted with age/boy/girl, and dedicate them at the 10:30 service on
December 8th. For children in the Bronx — sponsored by Youth and Sunday School

2. Project Joy — Collection of gifts for needy families (determined by People to People) Nov. 17th and 24th
bring in by Dec. 1st - sponsored by Social Ministries

3. Mitten Tree — Mittens, scarves, hats for children in Appalachia —sponsored by Creative Play

4. Gifts for teens in Psychiatric Hospital — PJ’s, T-shirts, sweatshirts and pants, games, (other items will
be provided on list in the coat room) — Pat Hoffman

5. Food Pantry — People to People food pantry — food and non-food items - sponsored by
Social Ministries

6. ELCA Disaster Relief — With all the hurricanes and fires, this ministry is needed.- elca.org/disaster
relief or mail: Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, P.O. Box 1809, Merrifield, VA 22116-8009

7. Lutheran World Relief — Lutheran World Relief works with local partners to provide lasting solutions to
poverty, injustice, disasters, and human suffering.. www.lwr.org; call: 800-597-5972 or mail to
Lutheran World Relief, P.O. Box 17061, Baltimore, MD 21297

8. God’s Global Barnyard — ELCA Good Gifts - Buy an animal ornament that provides goats, pigs, honey
bees and chicks for a needy family, and make a difference in their lives. Available December 8" in
the coat room.

9. Gifts from SERRV International — This organization works with artisans across the globe, by market-
ing  in ajust and direct manner — www.serrv.org

PRESENT TENSE

fter “turkey day” came and went last year, a pastor challenged church members to ask one another
not “How was your Thanksgiving?” but “How is your Thanksgiving?” After all, giving thanks should
be an ongoing act.

That doesn’t always need to be profoundly deep, either. A.J. Jacobs, author of Thanks a Thousand, once
asked a philosophy-professor friend what he was grateful for. The shockingly simple reply? “Sometimes
I’'m just grateful | have arms.” That odd but spot-on answer shows the importance, Jacobs says, of being
“thankful for things so omnipresent that they can escape our notice.”




MADE BY YOU.
LOVED BY THEM.

Share your Merry
Personalize Holiday Cards, Photo Gifts and more...

How to Support Us:
Go to our Storefront URL here — CreativePlay.ShutterflyStorefront.com

Click through to Shutterfly.com or Shutterfly.com/Tinyprints and start shopping
Make a purchase (as you would regularly do)

For each purchase you make from either one of these brands,
8% will be donated to our organization.

There are no additional costs to you! Why not try and raise some funds for our school while
everyone purchases photos, creates holiday gifts or cards?

It is as simple as connecting to our URL.

That’s it, it is that easy AND you can still use any promos that are being advertised on the Shutterfly
site. Feel free to share this URL with all your friends and family; the more people who purchase, the
more our organization earns.

Thank you,

Good Shepherd Creative Play

L

Shutterfly 4/

tinyprints , utterflq
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112 North Main Street e« Pearl River, NY 10965
Address Service Requested

o ORDER F

@)
A
<

i« ON CHRISTMAS EVE

s Deadline for order: December 9, 2019

% In Memory of:

NON-PROFIT ORG
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
Monsey , NY
Permit No. 6212

i« CHRISTMAS GREENS & POINSETTIA FOR THE ALTAR

¢ In Honor of:

& Given by:

«*Z Enclosed: $ (suggested donation $15 per memorial)




